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19.02.07

SUBMISSIONS MADE TO OFT AND OMBUDSMAN

Dear Members,

Since my last missive giving you the bad news concerning the increase in Marina  fees for this year, you will doubtless be wondering exactly what steps your Committee has taken.

When this increase was first announced the Committee approached both the Office of Fair Trading (OFT) and the Ombudsman for Wales to review if any action could be taken. 

As a result, the OFT appointed a lawyer to work with us.  One of our members, John Beckitt who has past experience of OFT matters, worked with the lawyer and ourselves to develop the case ready for formal submission. The case is based upon alleged abuse of a dominant market position in order to generate funds for cross subsidizing non – marina related council spend. He has the thanks of all Berth-holders as he has done an excellent job for us. John has now been co-opted on to the Committee.

The Ombudsman requested a detailed input concerning our allegations of maladministration. These are with regard to the mechanism by which Gwynedd Council (GC) agreed the price rise and also the lack of a “duty of care” towards both Council Tax payers and UK residents in general. 

One of the recommendations of the OFT appointed lawyer was that GC should be given an opportunity to review our OFT case before final submission. Consequently, we wrote to Harry Thomas the CEO of GC enclosing a copy of our OFT case. Following this letter a meeting was arranged for Thursday 15 February with Iwan Trefor Jones (Strategic Director), Rhys Parri, (Head of Lifelong Learning), Marianne Jackson  (Maritime Unit) and a member of the Council’s legal team. 

Our Secretary, Jan Ranner and I accompanied John Beckitt and we had a very interesting discussion which we thought came out “just on our side”. GC refused to reduce the increase and we advised them that we had no alternative other than to forward our submission to the OFT.  (Note: The document has now been submitted as has the detail requested by the Ombudsman - as a word of caution do not hope for miracles).

It may well be that we shall not be successful for 2007 but perhaps we can influence the methods used for future fee increases.  We can only live in hope.

After the discussion of the OFT document, I outlined what was in our opinion a disgraceful performance by the Leader of GC Richard Parry Hughes and his running of the Board meeting of 19 December 2006, when the increase was accepted. (Part of our case to the Ombudsman alleging maladministration)

It seems iniquitous to us that the Hafan and Harbour in Pwllheli comes under Lifelong Learning and has to compete with theatres, libraries, cinemas, and other services for the ability to spend the revenue from the moorings and marina.

It is our view that the Maritime Unit should have its own directorate; its own finance with all revenues and costs going into one pot and any excess should then be siphoned off to the other parts of GC.  On this subject we continue to press for improvements in dredging.  As Members you can help by reporting any areas of high spots within the harbour and marina.  Forms are available from both Marina and Harbour offices for completion.  It is only by continual reports that we can convince GC that there is a problem.

Well chaps that’s all for now. You may rest assured that we are not prepared to let these and other matters drop as it is of continued concern to all Harbour users that the fees cannot continue to be increased year on year without something coming to grief.

Leave it to your Committee and should any of you decide to write to Harry Thomas please feel free. This is supposed to be a free democracy although dealing with GC I have my doubts.

In conclusion for those who have not had that pleasurable experience yet of anti- fouling for this season don’t forget to use a lambs wool roller instead of a plastic one.

Will keep you informed of any progress.

Sincerely,

Dave Peters, Chairman PMBHA                                
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